Reimbursement policy update – Facility claims for allergy procedures or treatments effective February 18, 2023 
Cigna will implement a new reimbursement policy, Professional Services Performed by Facility Owned Practices (R40), to administratively deny facility claims for allergy procedures or treatments that were previously billed by a rendering provider for the same service, same patient, and same date of service. 
We are currently reimbursing twice for allergy procedure or treatment claims when they are submitted separately by the rendering provider and facility at which they work. This update is effective for dates of service on or after February 18, 2023. Providers will have administrative appeal rights. 
Additional information: 
We will send letters to affected providers by November 18. Information about this update will be included in the first quarter 2023 issue of Network News. 
Policy updates are posted on the Cigna for Health Care Professionals website (CignaforHCP.com) Resources > Coverage Policies > Policy Updates. 
If you are not a registered user, please register so that you may log in and access all of our coverage, reimbursement, and administrative policies. Go to CignaforHCP.com and click Register. If you do not have Internet access or would like additional information, call Cigna Customer Service at 800.88Cigna (882.4462).

Reimbursement update – Frequency limits to outpatient facility claims effective February 18, 2023 
Cigna will update the way we process outpatient facility claims subject to medically unlikely edits (MUE), or frequency limits to administratively deny reimbursement for outpatient facility services above the MUE limit set by the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS). We are making this update to align with the CMS and assign daily frequency limits to outpatient facility services billed on a limited basis. 
We will update the Code Editing Policy and Guidelines to reflect this change. This update is effective for dates of service on or after February 18, 2023. Providers will have administrative appeal rights. 
Additional information:
We will send letters to affected providers by November 18. Information about this update will be included in the first quarter 2023 issue of Network News.

[bookmark: _GoBack]
